
    

 

 January 25, 2023  
 
Sent via email, no hard copy to follow 
Mr. Stephen Fleming, P.E. 
Senior Remediation Manager 
Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc. 
2858 U.S. Route 322 
Logan Township, NJ 08085 
 

Re:  Permit Termination – Safety-Kleen Thornwood 
27 Saint Charles Street, Thornwood, Westchester County 
DEC Permit # 3-5534-00068/00002; EPA ID # NYD000708172;  
UIS Site ID # 360044  
 

Notice of Permit Termination 
 
Dear Mr. Fleming: 
 
Thank you for your Affidavits of Publication and Radio Announcement for our November 
17, 2022 Notice of Groundwater Monitoring Completion and Permit Termination.  
The Department did not receive any comments, so no Responsiveness Summary is 
required.  Based on staff’s review and analysis of several years of monitoring data 
showing that groundwater meets or exceeds New York State Drinking Water Standards, 
the Department has decided to terminate the Part 373 Post-Closure Care Permit. 
 
Therefore, the Department hereby terminates the above referenced Part 373 Post-
Closure Care permit. You may now terminate all sampling, testing, recording, 
monitoring and recordkeeping required by that permit. 
 
Safety-Kleen must attach a copy of this Notice of Permit Termination to its existing Part 
373 Permit and keep them together all times. If you have any other questions, please 
contact me in New Paltz at john.petronella@dec.ny.gov or by phone at 845-256-3041. 
 
 Sincerely 
 
 
 John Petronella 
 Regional Permit Administrator 
 
ec: L. Winterberger, NYSDEC  
 C. Bicknell, NYSDEC 

A. Everett, USEPA Region 2 
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